
Charlotte Department of Transportation 

Memorandum 
 

FAST – FRIENDLY - FLEXIBLE 

 

Date: 

 

April 20, 2012 

To: 

 

 

Tammie Keplinger 

Charlotte-Mecklenburg Planning Department 

From: 

 

 

Michael A. Davis, PE  

Development Services Division 

Subject:  Rezoning Petition 12-053: Approximately 39,639 sq ft located on the 

west corner of the intersection of East 4th 

Street, South Caswell Rd, Randolph Rd and 

North Caswell Rd 

 

 

Vehicle Trip Generation 

 

CDOT understands that the purpose of this petition is to add a three – legged ground mounted 

sign at the southwest corner of the South Caswell Road and Randolph Road intersection. We do 

not anticipate this change will result in a change in trip generation. 

 

The following are requirements of the developer that must be satisfied prior to driveway permit 

approval. We recommend that the petitioner reflect these on the rezoning plan as-appropriate. 

 

 

1. Adequate sight triangles must be reserved at the existing/proposed street entrance(s).  Two 

35’ x 35’ and two 10’ x 70’ sight triangles are required for the entrance(s) to meet 

requirements.  All proposed trees, berms, walls, fences, and/or identification signs must not 

interfere with sight distance at the entrance(s).  Such items should be identified on the site 

plan. 

 

2. A Right-of-Way Encroachment Agreement is required for the installation of any non-

standard item(s) (irrigation systems, decorative concrete pavement, brick pavers, etc.) within 

a proposed/existing City maintained street right-of-way by a private individual, group, 

business, or homeowner's/business association. An encroachment agreement must be 

approved by CDOT prior to the construction/installation of the non-standard item(s).  

Contact CDOT for additional information concerning cost, submittal, and liability insurance 

coverage requirements. 

 

If we can be of further assistance, please advise. 

 

D. Rorie 

 

 


